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Camel’s Hump Nordic Ski Area

October 11, 2017

Hi Skiing Friends of CHNSA,

It’s October, so it must be time for us to be in touch to share what’s happening up here at CHSNA and invite your participation for upcoming Fall activity.

The major news is that we have Act 250 go-ahead from the State to expand our parking lot on Bert White Road, so you’ll see a different look this coming winter.  The hut and the adjacent trail will both be moved to accommodate the parking lot expansion, all changes we’re psyched to see!

We’re also anticipating some productive workdays in the coming weeks to complete the cutting of a major loop at the top of the new trail completed last year in the area of Bald Hill.  This loop will climb to 2300’ elevation and provide great access to back-country skinning and skiing on Crow Hill and Bald Hill while offering up-close views of some giant, ancient yellow birch and beech trees inhabiting the gentle terrain between those high points.  The plan is to complete cutting the trail this fall and then seek an Act 250 permit to do limited excavating where needed next summer so it is ready for grooming next winter.  This fall, we’ll also explore cutting a direct route from the lower section of Dead River Run to Upper Crow’s Foot, to prepare again for excavation next summer/fall.  

The logging that started last winter in the area of Crow’s Foot wasn’t completed, so we’ll see some fallout from logging again this winter.  The affected trails will be Crow’s Foot and Big Baldy.  Bummer!  As a result, we’re working to have alternate routes available.  Look for a re-route and renovation of Hale Woods, directly north of Dead River Run.  We will also try to stretch our budget to begin long-delayed work on Woodchuck Ramble.

We’re tackling more signs for this winter to eliminate some of the vexing “where am I?” questions that we’ve heard more than once, especially regarding confusion in the upper reaches of the network, including Woodchuck Ramble, Lion’s Ridge, and the Honey Hollow section of the Catamount Trail.  We’ll also tweak the trail map for 2017-2018 to help clarify your whereabouts (
Sooooo……please check out the flip side of the newsletter and find our season pass application form.  We need your early season pass commitments to help us afford all of the parking lot, trail work, and bridge building activity that we aim to accomplish this fall.

And, don’t forget, since CHNSA is a volunteer-based, 501c3 non-profit, your additional donations are tax-deductible!!! 

Think snow, and THANKS!!

Dave Brautigam, for the

CHNSA Board
P.O. Box 43, Huntington, VT 05462 • 802.735.5490
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